

# **giles**adventure

Dear Parent / Guardian

Regrettably we had to postpone the Summer Camp trip for 9JT and subsequently 9CKY. The decision was made in the best interests of the well-being and safety of our students. However conditions in Derbyshire, although not entirely pleasant, were far from the extreme conditions being experienced in Boston.

We fully understand the concerns of parents, however you can be assured that contingency plans are always in place. Should the severity of the conditions escalate then students would be moved to the dry shelter where their meals are provided, and in the worst case scenario parents will be informed and minibuses are at hand to immediately return to Boston.

The weather forecast for the remainder of the Summer Camp looks very promising which means that all students will now have a more positive and enjoyable experience.

Tutor Group	Date
<b>9SPC</b>	10-11 June
<b>9SS</b>	17-18 June
<b>9JT</b>	19-20 June
<b>9MV</b>	20-21 June
<b>9DC</b>	24-25 June
<b>9CKY</b>	25-26 June
<b>9FMI</b>	27-28 June

A revised schedule has been produced as follows.

Unfortunately, in order to accommodate everyone in the remaining time, students in 9ABL will be asked to go out with other tutor groups. Parents and students will be informed.

Detailed information is available on the website [www.gilesacademy.co.uk/summer-camp](http://www.gilesacademy.co.uk/summer-camp)  
Thank you for your understanding and support.

Yours faithfully

D Relton  
Head of Giles Adventure